Table 1
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OTL= (angel) OF THE

angel

1

Matt 1:20

But while he thought about these things, behold, an
angel of the Lord appeared to him in a dream, saying,
"Joseph, son of David, do not be afraid to take to
you Mary your wife, for that which is conceived in
her is of the Holy Spirit.

OTL - in a dream

angel

2

Matt 1:24

Then Joseph, being aroused from sleep, did as the
angel of the Lord commanded him and took to him his
wife,

OTL - angel obeyed

angel

3

Matt 2:13

Now when they had departed, behold, an angel of the
Lord appeared to Joseph in a dream, saying, "Arise,
take the young Child and His mother, flee to Egypt,
and stay there until I bring you word; for Herod will
seek the young Child to destroy Him."

OTL - in a dream

angel

4

Matt 2:19

But when Herod was dead, behold, an angel of the Lord
appeared in a dream to Joseph in Egypt,

OTL - in a dream

angel

5

Matt 28:2

And behold, there was a great earthquake; for an
angel of the Lord descended from heaven, and came and
rolled back the stone from the door, and sat on it.

OTL - caused an earthquake
and rolled away the stone

angel

6

Matt 28:5

But the angel answered and said to the women, "Do not
be afraid, for I know that you seek Jesus who was
crucified.

OTL - messenger

angel

7

Luke 1:11

Then an angel of the Lord appeared to him, standing
on the right side of the altar of incense.

OTL - Gabriel appeared

angel

8

Luke 1:13

But the angel said to him, "Do not be afraid,
Zacharias, for your prayer is heard; and your wife
Elizabeth will bear you a son, and you shall call his
name John.

OTL - Gabriel oﬀers comfort

angel

9

Luke 1:18

And Zacharias said to the angel, "How shall I know
this? For I am an old man, and my wife is well
advanced in years."

OTL - Gabriel questioned by
Zacharias

angel

10

Luke 1:19

And the angel answered and said to him, "I am
Gabriel, who stands in the presence of God, and was
sent to speak to you and bring you these glad
tidings.

OTL - Gabriel declares
himself, as one who stands
in the presence of God

angel

11

Luke 1:26

Now in the sixth month the angel Gabriel was sent by
God to a city of Galilee named Nazareth,

OTL - Gabriel

angel

12

Luke 1:28

And having come in, the angel said to her, "Rejoice,
highly favored one, the Lord is with you; blessed are
you among women!"

OTL - Gabriel

angel

13

Luke 1:30

Then the angel said to her, "Do not be afraid, Mary,
for you have found favor with God.

OTL - Gabriel

angel

14

Luke 1:34

Then Mary said to the angel, "How can this be, since
I do not know a man?"

OTL - Gabriel

angel

15

Luke 1:35

And the angel answered and said to her, "The Holy
Spirit will come upon you, and the power of the
Highest will overshadow you; therefore, also, that
Holy One who is to be born will be called the Son of
God.

OTL - Gabriel

angel

16

Luke 1:38

Then Mary said, "Behold the maidservant of the Lord!
Let it be to me according to your word." And the
angel departed from her.

OTL - Gabriel

angel

17

Luke 2:9

And behold, an angel of the Lord stood before them,
and the glory of the Lord shone around them, and they
were greatly afraid.

OTL

angel

18

Luke 2:10

Then the angel said to them, "Do not be afraid, for
behold, I bring you good tidings of great joy which
will be to all people.

OTL

1

By my count,
there are 90
references to
angels in NT.
31 OTL. 55
regular. 4 (HR),
not including
Satan.
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19

Luke 2:13

And suddenly there was with the angel a multitude of
the heavenly host praising God and saying:

OTL

angel

20

Luke 2:21

And when eight days were completed for the
circumcision of the Child, His name was called Jesus,
the name given by the angel before He was conceived
in the womb.

OTL - Gabriel

angel

21

Luke 22:43

Then an angel appeared to Him from heaven,
strengthening Him.

POR - ministerial

angel

22

John 5:4

For an angel went down at a certain time into the
pool and stirred up the water; then whoever stepped
in first, after the stirring of the water, was made
well of whatever disease he had.

POR - worker of miracles

angel

23

John 12:29

Therefore the people who stood by and heard it said
that it had thundered. Others said, "An angel has
spoken to Him."

POR - messenger

angel

24

Acts 5:19

But at night an angel of the Lord opened the prison
doors and brought them out, and said,

OTL - jailbreak

angel

25

Acts 6:15

And all who sat in the council, looking steadfastly
at him, saw his face as the face of an angel.

POC

angel

26

Acts 7:30

"And when forty years had passed, an Angel of the
Lord appeared to him in a flame of fire in a bush, in
the wilderness of Mount Sinai.

OTL (OT)

angel

27

Acts 7:35

"This Moses
a ruler and
ruler and a
appeared to

whom they rejected, saying, `Who made you
a judge?' is the one God sent to be a
deliverer by the hand of the Angel who
him in the bush.

OTL (OT)

angel

28

Acts 7:38

"This is he who was in the congregation in the
wilderness with the Angel who spoke to him on Mount
Sinai, and with our fathers, the one who received the
living oracles to give to us,

OTL (OT)

angel

29

Acts 8:26

Now an angel of the Lord spoke to Philip, saying,
"Arise and go toward the south along the road which
goes down from Jerusalem to Gaza." This is desert.

OTL - messenger

angel

30

Acts 10:3

About the ninth hour of the day he saw clearly in a
vision an angel of God coming in and saying to him,
"Cornelius!"

POR - messenger

angel

31

Acts 10:7

And when the angel who spoke to him had departed,
Cornelius called two of his household servants and a
devout soldier from among those who waited on him
continually.

POR - messenger

angel

32

Acts 10:22

And they said, "Cornelius the centurion, a just man,
one who fears God and has a good reputation among all
the nation of the Jews, was divinely instructed by a
holy angel to summon you to his house, and to hear
words from you."

POR - messenger

angel

33

Acts 11:13

"And he told us how he had seen an angel standing in
his house, who said to him, `Send men to Joppa, and
call for Simon whose surname is Peter,

POR - messenger

angel

34

Acts 12:7

Now behold, an angel of the Lord stood by him, and a
light shone in the prison; and he struck Peter on the
side and raised him up, saying, "Arise quickly!" And
his chains fell off his hands.

OTL - jailbreak

angel

35

Acts 12:8

Then the angel said to him, "Gird yourself and tie on
your sandals"; and so he did. And he said to him,
"Put on your garment and follow me."

OTL - jailbreak

angel

36

Acts 12:9

So he went out and followed him, and did not know
that what was done by the angel was real, but thought
he was seeing a vision.

OTL - jailbreak

2
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37

Acts 12:10

When they were past the first and the second guard
posts, they came to the iron gate that leads to the
city, which opened to them of its own accord; and
they went out and went down one street, and
immediately the angel departed from him.

OTL - jailbreak

angel

38

Acts 12:11

And when Peter had come to himself, he said, "Now I
know for certain that the Lord has sent His angel,
and has delivered me from the hand of Herod and from
all the expectation of the Jewish people."

OTL - jailbreak

angel

39

Acts 12:15

But they said to her, "You are beside yourself!" Yet
she kept insisting that it was so. So they said, "It
is his angel."

POR - personal angel

angel

40

Acts 12:23

Then immediately an angel of the Lord struck him,
because he did not give glory to God. And he was
eaten by worms and died.

OTL - executioner

angel

41

Acts 23:8

For Sadducees say that there is no resurrection-- and
no angel or spirit; but the Pharisees confess both.

POR - confession by
Sadducees or Pharisees

angel

42

Acts 23:9

Then there arose a loud outcry. And the scribes of
the Pharisees’ party arose and protested, saying, “We
find no evil in this man; but if a spirit or an angel
has spoken to him, let us not fight against God.”

POR - messenger

angel

43

Acts 27:23

For there stood by me this night an angel of the God
to whom I belong and whom I serve,

POR - comforter and
messenger

angel

44

2nd Cor 11:14 And no wonder! For Satan himself transforms himself
into an angel of light.

(SATAN)

angel

45

Gal 1:8

But even if we, or an angel from heaven, preach any
other gospel to you than what we have preached to
you, let him be accursed.

POR - warning against falling
angel

angel

46

Gal 4:14

And my trial which was in my flesh you did not
despise or reject, but you received me as an angel of
God, even as Christ Jesus.

POC - Paul, received like an
angel

ANGELS

47

Matt 4:6

and said to Him, "If You are the Son of God, throw
Yourself down. For it is written: `He shall give His
angels charge over you,' and, `In their hands they
shall bear you up, lest you dash your foot against a
stone.

POR - Satan quotes
Scripture

ANGELS

48

Matt 4:11

Then the devil left Him, and behold, angels came and
ministered to Him.

POR - ministerial

ANGELS

49

Matt 13:39

"The enemy who sowed them is the devil, the harvest
is the end of the age, and the reapers are the
angels.

POR -ministerial - agricultural
workers

ANGELS

50

Matt 13:41

"The Son of Man will send out His angels, and they
will gather out of His kingdom all things that
offend, and those who practice lawlessness,

POR - angels of the son of
man - workers

ANGELS

51

Matt 13:49

"So it will be at the end of the age. The angels will
come forth, separate the wicked from among the just,

POR - ministerial - workers

ANGELS

52

Matt 16:27

"For the Son of Man will come in the glory of His
Father with His angels, and then He will reward each
according to his works.

POR - angels of the son of
man

ANGELS

53

Matt 18:10

"Take heed that you do not despise one of these
little ones, for I say to you that in heaven their
angels always see the face of My Father who is in
heaven.

POR -personal angels

ANGELS

54

Matt 22:30

"For in the resurrection they neither marry nor are
given in marriage, but are like angels of God in
heaven.

POC - intimate relationships

ANGELS

55

Matt 24:31

"And He will send His angels with a great sound of a
trumpet, and they will gather together His elect from
the four winds, from one end of heaven to the other.

POR - angels of the son of
man - workers

ANGELS

56

Matt 24:36

"But of that day and hour no one knows, not even the
angels of heaven, but My Father only.

POR - eschatology - deficit
of knowledge

3
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ANGELS

57

Matt 25:31

"When the Son of Man comes in His glory, and all the
holy angels with Him, then He will sit on the throne
of His glory.

POR - angels of the son of
man

ANGELS

58

Matt 25:41

"Then He will also say to those on the left hand,
`Depart from Me, you cursed, into the everlasting
fire prepared for the devil and his angels:

(HR)

ANGELS

59

Matt 26:53

"Or do you think that I cannot now pray to My Father,
and He will provide Me with more than twelve legions
of angels?

POR - soldier angels

ANGELS

60

Mark 1:13

And He was there in the wilderness forty days,
tempted by Satan, and was with the wild beasts; and
the angels ministered to Him.

POR - ministerial

ANGELS

61

Mark 8:38

"For whoever is ashamed of Me and My words in this
adulterous and sinful generation, of him the Son of
Man also will be ashamed when He comes in the glory
of His Father with the holy angels."

POR - angels of the son of
man

ANGELS

62

Mark 12:25

"For when they rise from the dead, they neither marry
nor are given in marriage, but are like angels in
heaven.

POC - intimate relationships

ANGELS

63

Mark 13:27

"And then He will send His angels, and gather
together His elect from the four winds, from the
farthest part of earth to the farthest part of
heaven.

POR - work of gathering the
elect

ANGELS

64

Mark 13:32

"But of that day and hour no one knows, not even the
angels in heaven, nor the Son, but only the Father.

POR - eschatology - deficit
of knowledge

ANGELS

65

Luke 2:15

So it was, when the angels had gone away from them
into heaven, that the shepherds said to one another,
"Let us now go to Bethlehem and see this thing that
has come to pass, which the Lord has made known to
us."

POR - ministerial

ANGELS

66

Luke 4:10

"For it is written: `He shall give His angels charge
over You, to keep You,'

POR - safety and security
detail

ANGELS

67

Luke 9:26

"For whoever is ashamed of Me and My words, of him
the Son of Man will be ashamed when He comes in His
own glory, and in His Father's, and of the holy
angels.

POR - the glory of angels

ANGELS

68

Luke 12:8

"Also I say to you, whoever confesses Me before men,
him the Son of Man also will confess before the
angels of God.

POR - act as witnesses

ANGELS

69

Luke 12:9

"But he who denies Me before men will be denied
before the angels of God.

POR - act as witnesses

ANGELS

70

Luke 15:10

"Likewise, I say to you, there is joy in the presence
of the angels of God over one sinner who repents."

POR - salvation participants
(cheerleaders)

ANGELS

71

Luke 16:22

"So it was that the beggar died, and was carried by
the angels to Abraham's bosom. The rich man also died
and was buried.

POR - provide transportation

ANGELS

72

Luke 20:36

"nor can they die anymore, for they are equal to the
angels and are sons of God, being sons of the
resurrection.

POC - immortality of the
saints

ANGELS

73

Luke 24:23

"When they did not find His body, they came saying
that they had also seen a vision of angels who said
He was alive.

POR - messengers - vision

ANGELS

74

John 1:51

And He said to him, "Most assuredly, I say to you,
hereafter you shall see heaven open, and the angels
of God ascending and descending upon the Son of Man."

POR - REAL-TIME DUPLEX
ANGELIC
COMMUNICATIONS
BETWEEN EARTH AND
HEAVEN

ANGELS

75

John 20:12

And she saw two angels in white sitting, one at the
head and the other at the feet, where the body of
Jesus had lain.

POR - angels as witnesses

ANGELS

76

Acts 7:53

"who have received the law by the direction of angels
and have not kept it."

POR - (OT)

4
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ANGELS

77

Rom 8:38

For I am persuaded that neither death nor life, nor
angels nor principalities nor powers, nor things
present nor things to come,

POR

ANGELS

78

1st Cor 4:9

For I think that God has displayed us, the apostles,
last, as men condemned to death; for we have been
made a spectacle to the world, both to angels and to
men.

POR - angels as witnesses

ANGELS

79

1st Cor 6:3

Do you not know that we shall judge angels? How much
more, things that pertain to this life?

POR - as subjects of
judgment

ANGELS

80

1st Cor 11:10 For this reason the woman ought to have a symbol of
authority on her head, because of the angels.

POR - angels as authoritative
witnesses

ANGELS

81

1st Cor 13:1

Though I speak with the tongues of men and of angels,
but have not love, I have become sounding brass or a
clanging cymbal.

POR - languages of angels

ANGELS

82

Gal 3:19

What purpose then does the law serve? It was added
because of transgressions, till the Seed should come
to whom the promise was made; and it was appointed
through angels by the hand of a mediator.

POR - (OT)

ANGELS

83

Col 2:18

Let no one cheat you of your reward, taking delight
in false humility and worship of angels, intruding
into those things which he has not seen, vainly
puffed up by his fleshly mind,

POR - false doctrine about
angels

ARCHANG
EL

84

1st Thess
4:16

For the Lord Himself will descend from heaven with a
shout, with the voice of an archangel, and with the
trumpet of God. And the dead in Christ will rise
first.

POC - voice of archangel

ANGELS

85

II Th 1:7

and to give you who are troubled rest with us when
the Lord Jesus is revealed from heaven with His
mighty angels,

POR - accompanying Jesus

ANGELS

86

1st Tim 3:16

And without controversy great is the mystery of
godliness: God was manifested in the flesh, justified
in the Spirit, seen by angels, preached among the
Gentiles, believed on in the world, received up in
glory.

POR - acting as witnesses

ANGELS

87

1st Tim 5:21

I charge you before God and the Lord Jesus Christ and
the elect angels that you observe these things
without prejudice, doing nothing with partiality.

POR - angels as authoritative
witnesses

ANGELS

88

Heb 1:4

having become so much better than the angels, as He
has by inheritance obtained a more excellent name
than they.

POC - JESUS IS BETTER
THAN ANGELS

ANGELS

89

2nd Pet. 2:4

For if God did not spare the angels who sinned, but cast (HR)
them down to hell and delivered them into chains of
darkness, to be reserved for judgment

ANGELS

90

2nd Pet. 2:11

whereas angels, who are greater in power and might, do
not bring a reviling accusation against them before the
Lord.

ANGELS

91

Jude 1:6

And the angels who did not keep their proper domain, but (HR)
left their own abode, He has reserved in everlasting
chains under darkness for the judgment of the great day;

ARCHANG
EL

92

Jude 1:9

Yet Michael the archangel, in contending with the devil, POR - angels fo not revile the
enemy
when he disputed about the body of Moses, dared not
bring against him a reviling accusation, but said, “The
Lord rebuke you!”

5

POR - angels fo not revile the
enemy

